
Dear Port Isaac,
You rose to the occasion in magnificent style in 
support of the National Ankylosing Spondylitis 
Society appeal when the Lewisham Group were 
here on a walking holiday in the week of 9th. -  
11th. April. I expected no less. All the events 
were very well attended and I hope a lot more 
people now know of our condition.
I would like to thank all the businesses and 
individuals that gave most generously for the 
raffle prizes, and all the people who gave their 
time and effort on our behalf -  Janet Chadband 
-  Port Isaac Chorale -  Midge Ross and the Staff 
at the Green Door -  Fred Thompson -  Mike 
Warner and the staff of the Old School Hotel -  
Reuben Berrill -  Robin Pemia -  and a special 
‘thank you to’ Sam and Denise of ‘Secrets’ for 
organising things. Fred said of the Quiz Night 
that it gave him a chance to insult people in a 
good cause!
From the Coffee Morning, the Quiz Night, and 
the Musical Evening, the wonderful sum of 
£537.50 was raised for which I give my
heartfelt and humble thanks. Peter Savage.

PARISH PATHS PARTNERSHIP
If you have walked up Poit Isaac valley to the 
mill pool bridge recently, you will have’noticed 
some improvements to the footpath. Those 
fallen trees have been removed from across the 
path, and the muddy slide down to the foot­
bridge has been replaced with steps and a slate 
pathway. This work has been done at no cost to 
the parish, as it has been 100% funded by the 
Parish Paths Partnership with Cornwall County 
Council. Over the next few years, this part­
nership will lead to further improvements to our 
local footpaths.
To stretch the budget further, much of the 
labour will be provided by volunteers. The 
Parish Council was delighted that so many of 
our yoimgsters gave up a day of their easter 
holiday to help at the Mill Pool work, and 
would like to thank Tom Cleave, David 
Fletcher, Ami Hallett, Robert Hazeldine, Jamie 
and Beverly Hewett, Dylan Pattenden, Tina 
Prescott and Emily Walton. Thanks also to 
Jeremy and Nicki Thomas and Rod Fowel, 
Amanda Martin from CCC, and Jill O’Connor 
for keeping us all in order. If the state of clothes 
and footwear at the end of the day was a 
measure of the enthusiasm (sorry mums for the 
extra washing!) everyone was extremely en­
thusiastic, with perhaps Tom and Dylan win­
ning by a short head in the enthusiasm stakes.

Malcolm Lee Footpaths Officer

LONDON MARATHON
Once again, I ran in the Marathon on Sunday 
21st. april. Despite the unexpected heat, my 
time was 3hrs. 16mm, I wish to thank everyone 
who sponsored me. The amount of money 
raised for Alzheimer’s Research will be 
published in a later Trio.

BOOK OVERDUE
Somebody very kindly lent me a copy of the 
1968 Official Guide to Cornwall and the Isles 
of Scilly but I have forgotten who it was! 
Would the owner please get in touch with me as 
I would like to return it please. RM n pem ^

Q£t) e <0utct Corner
Self-centredness is the root, branches, and tree 
of all the evils of the human race.

William Law

P.I.D.T.A.
New Committee
The existing committee was re-elected at the
A.G.M. (minus Bob Douglas who has resigned) 
plus Phil Slack of St. Andrews Hotel and Philip 
Hudson of the Wheelhouse Restaurant. At the 
first meeting after the A.G.M. a letter was 
received from Paul Bishop of the Slipway Hotel 
tendering his resignation but offering to help as 
an individual member.
Appointment of Officers 
Chairman: Chris Harris. Vice Chairman: Henry 
Symons. Hon. Treasurer: Phil Slack. Hon. 
Secretary: post still vacant. Minutes Secretary: 
Robin Penna.
B & C Promotions (Bude)
1.000 ‘Discover Port Isaac’ leaflets were 
distributed during a Publicity Tour of the U.K.
Supplementary Accommodation List 
Quotations are being obtained for printing
3.000 and 5,000 of the leaflets with an extra 
sheet for ‘stop press’ information.
Internet Page
P.I.D.T.A. has accepted West Country Com­
mercial Directories offer of a page, without 
charge on the assumption that hotels, etc., will 
want to use the service to advertise.
Dirtiest Beach in Cornwall?
A phone-in programme on BBC Radio Corn­
wall in January mentioned a report referring to 
Port Isaac beach as the dirtiest in Cornwall. The 
radio station has no record of what report it was. 
Steve Kessell, North Cornwall Tourism says 
the only scheme he is aware of is the ‘Blue 
Flag’ scheme. Chris Harris is trying to get some 
positive information.
Subscriptions 1996-1997
Subscriptions are being held at the same level 
as last year to cover expenditure. A copy of the 
existing Accommodation Guide will be 
included with the invoices. Advertising space 
in the new Guide sold during the summer will 
take die place of subscriptions for 1997-8.
Leaflets
There are still 5,000 colour brochures, 600 
Discover Port Isaac leaflets, and about 250 
Accommodation Guides in stock. The latter 
will be reprinted and a quotation for reprinting
3.000 more ‘Discover Port Isaac’ leaflets is 
being obtained. Accommodation Guides are 
still being sent out in response to requests from 
the North Cornwall Guide advertisement.
New Guide
Chris Harris is looking at costings for the Guide 
to determine advertising rates. Robin Penna 
will take on the task of selling space. Philip 
Hudson’s offer to take an aerial colour photo 
for the cover has been accepted. This will be 
taken in May for the best colour.
The information page is to list golf courses, 
St. Endellion Music Festival, bicycle hire, die 
‘Dolphin Hotline’ telephone number, etc. 
Derelict Cafe
Anxiety expressed at die A.G.M. over a derelict 
property at Poit Gaveme was discussed. Olive 
Strout, whose son and daughter own die cafe, 
was repotted as saying it is a private, family 
matter. The son and daughter work elsewhere 
but are doing what they can to improve matters.
Hon. Secretary
The Association needs somebody to take over 
die correspondence (not a lot), and general 
organisation. There is no need for them to be a 
member, the minutes are already taken care of, 
and meetings only take place out of season. 
Unfortunately as none of us gets paid, we are 
unable to offer any salary.
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TRELIGHTS
David Philp at the Peapod shop, for reasons of 
economy, has had to cease doing newspaper 
deliveries, Trio continues to be available over 
the counter of course, but people living in 
Trelights may be experiencing difficulty getting 
their copies of Trio. Peter Lobb of Pentreath, 
Trelights, has offered, however, to act as a 
distributor for the newsletter. To find out how 
he is going to do this, or to order your Trios 
from him, telephone 880331.
Trio is available from Port Isaac Post Office as 
always, or it is possible to have it sent to you by 
post for an all-in subscription of £4.65 which 
covers eleven issues.
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PARISH COUNCIL
| An unofficial report compiled from notes taken 

by a member of the public during the meeting 
held at the Church Rooms, Port Isaac, on 
Monday 15th. April. For official information, 
please refer to the Parish Council minutes.
Present were; Malcolm Lee (Treasurer), Bryan 
Nicholls, Jill O’Connor, David Phelps (Vice 
Chairman), David Philp, Mark Pro vis, Bryan 
Richards, and Henry Symons (Chairman).
Apologies were received from: Harold Barri- 
ball, Bill Dawe (District Councillor), and 
Richard Hambly.

Public Discussion
Tony Masterson voiced the opinion of himself 
and other neighbours against plans to convert 
the small lock-up shop in Tintagel Terrace to 
holiday accommodation. The building has no 
drains or mains water and stands on ground 
shared by all the tenants. When the properties 
were leased, it was a shop and not bound by the 
same regulations as the adjacent households.
Ted Childs spoke of the emotional and financial 
stress caused at his cottage in the narrowest part 
at the bottom of Church Hill, not to mention 
embarrassment to the motorists involved. The 
highway authority has installed a curb which 
keeps most vehicles away from the wall and 
signs have been erected which are inadequate 
and give conflicting information -  one of them 
was removed during a filming exercise and has 
not been replaced. He cited the signs on die 
narrow bridge at Hellandbndge as a good ex­
ample of oversize vehicle control.
He asked whether the Parish Council had any 
interest in the matter and if they were aware of 
the unsuitable vehicles that used Church Hill -  
caravans, lorries, motor caravans, and even a 
Western National bus! He suggested that a 
sub-committee be formed to hold a site meet­
ing. This will be discussed next month. The 
highway authority has promised to visit Church 
Hill but so far there has been no action.
Robin Penna asked when the footpath on Port 
Gaveme Hill was actually going to be repaired. 
He also voiced appreciation of work done to 
improve the footpath at the far end of the mill 
pool in Port Isaac valley.

Planning applications
a. To carry out works to trees covered by a 
tree preservation order, namely: topping 2m off 
four sycamore trees, Trequair, Marshalls Way, 
Trelights. Mrs. M. J, Lyall. The application had 
already received county and district council 
approval and was carried without comment.
b. Change of use of lock up shop to holiday 
accommodation. 2 The Terrace. Mr. and Mrs. 
Cleave. The chairman read letters from Joe 
Saundry and Tony Masterson. The Council 
made the observation that the building is un­
suitable for holiday accommodation and was 
not in favour of the application.

Financial Statement
Malcolm Lee announced that the transfer of the 
playing field land awaited only one signature by 
a director, at present overseas. He presented a 
statement which showed that the £16,000 loan 
for the playing field land had been received and 
that after paying for the land, with the usual 
expenses, die high interest account would stand 
at £3,049. He requested a further £500 to be 
transferred to the treasurer account to cover 
monthly expenditure of £1,225.63,

He stated that balances would be £111.36 in the 
treasurer account and £2549.09 in the high 
interest account after payments were made. The 
accounts were approved by the Council.

Proposal to Remove Playing Meld Gates
David Phelps stated that the gates are rarely 
kept closed, are unsuitable, would cost a lot to 
repair, and proposed that they be removed for a 
trial period to assess whether they are neces­
sary. David Philp reminded the meeting that 
some years ago, when there were no gates, there 
were old car engines, a lorry', and sometimes 
people sleeping in the car space. He felt the 
gates should be locked. It was sometimes very 
hard to keep complete control over children 
who could suddenly dash away, and the gates 
were at least a barrier from the road. He also 
asked if the Barrens had been consulted as they 
could also be affected by strangers driving on to 
their right of way. Bryan Nicholls pointed out 
that the car space is not part of the playing field 
so children should not be playing there. Mal­
colm Lee said that only one child needs to get 
injured and the gates would be found to be 
necessary. It would be horrific if anyone got 
hurt and many questions would be asked. It was 
the liability of the Parish Council to ensure 
safety. Mark Provis said the deeds should be 
made available to all councillors as they clearly 
showed a car park or coach park. David Philp 
said that the public should be asked for their 
opinion on the matter. Bryan Richards asked 
why no costing for repairing the gates had been 
received during the past six months. The item 
will be discussed further next month.
Inaugural Meeting of Local Committee
Councillors are to attend a meeting on Friday 
10th. May at Wadebridge Town Hall for the 
re-establishment of a local committee of North 
Cornwall Parish Councils.
Allocation of Footpaths for Inspection
Councillors Malcolm Lee, Jill O’Connor, and 
Henry Symons will each check specific lengths 
of footpath when these are reported to have 
been cut. Under environmental protection laws, 
cutting is not allowed to take place before 
Sunday 9th. June. David Phelps pointed out that 
now the path alongside Trewetha Farm has 
been fenced, this will have to be added to the 
list of paths to be cut in future.
Dog Bins
Bryan Nicholls said that the dog mess around 
the village was horrendous and that 120 
specimens had been counted between Atlantic 
House and Port Gaveme Hotel via the cliff 
path. The bins were not used. Wheelchairs had 
been banned, he said, now the dogs should be 
banned as well. Mark Provis said that although 
the bins were not used as much as they should 
be, they were used by responsible dog owners. 
Somebody needed to be prosecuted. Malcolm 
Lee feared that North Cornwall District Council 
would consider it too expensive to make a 
prosecution. It was decided to ask the en­
vironmental department for advice on suitable 
notices to warn the public that the Parish 
Council would take action against offenders.
Pavements, Hartland Road
A site meeting, with County Councillor Harvey 
Lander in attendance, was held in November 
but the pavements are still in a disgusting state 
and nothing has been done, or will be until 
someone trips over, said Bryan Nicholls. Bill 
Dawe (in a written District Councillor’s Re­
port), said that Corniac should complete their 
work by the end of April and County Highways

were iooldmg at’ the pavement. The item will 
be on next (month’s agenda when, if the work is 
complete, jio further action may be necessary.
District Councillor’s Report
In his written statement, Bill Dawe also said 
that he had voted against the application for 
May lands, Port Gaveme but the applicant had 
been granted planning permission by a vote of 
11 to 6, subject to the roofheight being reduced.
Footpath Officer’s Report
Malcolm Lee said that with the help of Jill 
O’Connor, eight members of her youth group 
(some of whom had never been along the path 
before), and some adult volunteers, steps and 
stepping stones had been installed and ce­
mented in at the bridge at the end of the mill 
pool. Dead trees had also been removed and 
direction signs repaired. The Council offered 
thanks to the volunteers involved. A section of 
the path nearer the village where the bank had 
collapsed had been repaired by John Sweet and 
die path re-aligned further from the edge.
Playing Field Grass Keeping 
David Phelps suggested that notices for tenders 
should be postal immediately for grass keeping 
on the new section of the playing field to ensure 
that the growth does not get out of hand.
Clerk’s Correspondence
a. A report from Trelights Village Green 
Committee said that some of the ropes had been 
cut on the climbing equipment and requested 
the Parish Council to organise repairs.
b. A notice from the Housing department that 
Parish Councils would no longer be consulted 
on housing allocations.
c. An invitation to Councillors to attend a 
Village Hall Social Evening at the Old School 
Hotel on Wednesday 24th. April when 2/3 of 
the profits from last year’s lottery would be 
distributed to various local organisations.
Journal
Bryan Nicholls expressed disgust at the tone of 
the recent letter by Mr. Drover concerning the 
steps on the cliff path. He felt it was an insult to 
the Parish Council and that a stronger response 
should have been taken. Henry Symons pointed 
out that the Council had gone through all the 
procedures it could follow and that the meeting 
had made the final decision. He was, however, 
also surprised at the tone of the letter.
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the Parish 
Council will be held on Monday 13th. May at 
7.30pm. in the Church Rooms, Port Isaac.

PLANNING MEETING 
At tire Church Rooms, Monday 21st April. 
Present were: Harold Barriball, Bryan Nicholls, 
Jill O’Connor, David Phelps , Bryan Richards, 
and Henry Symons.
Apologies were received from: Bill Dawe, 
Richard Hambly, Malcolm Lee, David Philp, 
and Mark Provis,
All three applications submitted, for Parish 
Council observations, by the District Council 
Planning Department, received support:
1. Revised design to previously approved 
application for a dwelling and garage at 
Garrick, 34 Trewetha Lane. Mrs. H. D. Fletcher.
2. Erection of a conservatory at Trewithick 
Bam, Trelights. Mr. and Mrs. F. Harper.
3. Enclosing a balcony to form a store, Hie 
Green Door, Port Gaveme. Mrs. M. Ross.
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POLICE
A silver Ford Fiesta was broken into in 
Trewetha Lane between Monday 8th. and 
Tuesday 9th. April and a Kenwood stereo stolen.
Secrets shop was broken into between 
Wednesday 22nd. and Thursday 23rd. April, 
and a quantity of jewellery stolen. This 
happened just before the Trio deadline date and 
we hope that more information will be available 
by the time you read this.
A man from St. Teath is being processed in 
connection with six burglaries in the Port Isaac 
area with stolen property worth about £6,000. 
He was arrested in Wadebridge in connection 
with a burglaiy at Burlawn and was found to 
have £3,000 worth of stolen goods on his person. 
Someone in Port Isaac has been reported for 
possession of cannabis. There is a lot of drugs 
activity in the district and any information 
received will be treated with the strictest 
confidence. Telephone 0990 777 444.

D. C. Ian Tomlinson. 
Sam is thoroughly dismayed by this break-in -  
old watches that he has spent years collecting 
were stolen which, if  they are not recovered, 
cannot be replaced. Both he and Denise would, 
however, like to thank sincerely the many kind 
sympathisers who brought cups of coffee, etc.

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Henry Symons, Chairman, welcomed guests 
and the public. Bill Dawe said the Council must 
be doing a good job or the room would be full.
Finance
Malcolm Lee presented a detailed Financial 
Report -  this can be seen at the Cleric’s office.
Chairman’s Report
It had been a busy year with seats, footpaths, 
and planning applications causing extra meetings. 
The service at Truro celebrating the end of fie 
war was moving. Port Gaveme toilets drained 
resources. The Council is no longer consulted 
on housing allocation. The Parish Survey will 
be produced by Malcolm Lee at no cost. There 
was little success with ambulance arrival times. 
Direction signs were finally up and 30mph. 
signs in Trelights. The Parish Paths Partnership 
had improved the mill path. The playing field 
land purchase was in hand. A referendum had 
been suggested by a previous Council, it was 
now thought better to proceed as quickly as 
possible before the land became built-up. 
County Councillor Harvey Lander 
The District Auditor approved County Council 
spending. The maximum of £296,000,000 was 
needed and money was diverted from fire ser­
vices and highways by government demand for 
old people’s homes, and waste land tax. There 
had been staff cuts by retirements and meetings 
reduced to four a year from six. The Cornwall 
University project was supported and the creat­
ion of a sixth form at Wadebridge had begun. 
We have three good primary schools. All road

PORT ISAAC SCHOOL
This Term’s Topic
The topic in all four classes this term is ‘Our 
Healthy World’, focusing on ourselves and 
our community. If anyone would like to 
contribute to this topic in any way, please 
contact ithe school.
Easter Service
At the epd of last term, our Easter service, with 
the theme of ‘Seasons’, was a great success. It 
was wonderful to receive such support from 
parents,[friends, and others in the community 
who turped out in force to watch the children 
perform! and to join us in a cup of tea and hot 
cross bun after the service.
French Mini Assistant 
We are fortunate to have Karine Hascoet 
working with us in school for the first two 
weeks of this term. She is a French student 
studying for the equivalent of ‘A ’ levels and is 
spending her time in school, working alongside 
class teachers, teaching some of the children 
basic Fitnch.
Music in d Dance Experience 
On Wednesday 17th. July, Heather Mitchell, 
an ex-pupil of this school, now resident in 
New Zealand, will be visiting school for an 
evening of music and dance from Australia 
and New Zealand. Keep this date free. It 
promises to be a really exciting evening. The 
following day she will spend the day in 
school working with the children.
Birthdays
These children have celebrated their birthdays 
during die last month: Emma Louise
Stewardson, Josh Edkins (5), Josie Harbron (6), 
Joshua Cumow (7)

schemes are stopped, by government control, 
including Kennards House.
District Councillor Bill Dawe 
Overgrowth needs cutting around many road 
signs. Mayfield Close also shabby with weeds. 
Maylands at Port Gaveme had been reprieved 
while an applicant elsewhere made to level his 
building to the ground. He was trying to ensure 
no more high buildings in Trewetha Lane. He 
believed that ‘First and Last’ was to be listed.
Questions from the Public 
Ian Honey asked for repairs to the pavement in 
New Road which had lien  ripped up six weeks 
before for a drive. David Phelps asked for 
removal of the redundant electricity pole by the 
former Bay Gift shop; Robin Penna said there 
was another one in Rose Hill. John McDonnell 
praised the Council for foresight in providing 
extra playing field land. Bryan Nicholls said 
police surveillance was poor- Peggy Richards 
said Inspector Steve Taylor should be invited to 
a meeting. Bryan Nicholls also said Bill Dawe 
should attend Parish Council planning meetings.
Henry Symons brought the meeting to a close 
and refreshments were served.

THE SHIPWRIGHT IN N
PU B, HOTEL, A N D  ‘M A BAKER’S D IN E R ’ TEL. (01208) 880305  

Sheila and Rod Baker Chef; Chris Lanyon

LUNCH TIME OR EVENING BAR SNACKS 
OR DINE OUT OVERLOOKING THE 

ATLANTIC OCEAN FROM 7pm TILL LATE

FREE HOUSE REAL ALE REAL FOOD OPEN FOR MEALS 7.00pm.



PLASTERER & GENERAL BUILDER

A.J. PENNY
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ST. ENDELLION CHURCH
Palm Sunday
The traditional blessing of palms and proces­
sion into church took place in bright sunshine. 
Afterwards a powerful dramatised reading of 
the Passion of Christ was presented in which 
the congregation also took part. Readers w ere  
Katrina Gill (Evangelist); Michael Bartlett 
(Jesus); Robert Sloman (Peter); Charles Ray- 
ment (Pilate); Mary Rayment (Pilate’s Wife); 
Jonathan Pollinger (Caiaphas); Marcus Bartlett 
(Judas); Sandra Wame (First Maid); Danielle 
Champion (Second Maid); Roger Richards 
(Centurion).
Holy Week & Easter
Laying on of hands for healing took place dur­
ing a eucharist in the church on die Wednesday 
of Holy Week. On Maundy Thursday evening 
during a Sung Eucharist commemorating 
Christ’s Last Supper with his disciples, about a 
dozen people volunteered to take part in the 
moving ceremony of foot-washing. The Revd. 
Preb. Michael Bartlett, Rector presided assisted 
by the Revd. Judith Pollinger, Curate. After the 
service, the altars were stripped and a vigil was 
held in the darkened church until midnight.
The Rector led three hours of meditation on the 
Cross from noon until 3.00pm. on Good Friday. 
The Easter Eve service began with the lighting 
of the Paschal candle, the singing of the Exultet 
and the renewal of baptismal vows.
On Easter Day the Revd. Alan Wain wright was 
celebrant at an 8.00am. Eucharist. Nearly 250 
people filled the church at 11.00am. for the 
Sung Eucharist in the church, beautifully dec­
orated with colourful Spring flowers. Easter 
eggs were distributed to the children afterwards 
by the Rector and servers. There was standing 
room only in the church at 5.00pm. for Choral 
Evensong sung by the Easter Music Festival 
Choir, with orchestra, directed by Richard 
Hickox. The Rector officiated.
As always, the Music Festival programme is set 
within the context of worship, and each even­
ing’s concert except Saturday’s, opened with 
prayer and ended with the singing of the late 
evening Office of Compline by candlelight. The 
church was packed with people each evening 
and highlight of a week of wonderful music was 
the performance on Friday and Saturday of 
Brahms’, ‘A German Requiem.’
Mothers’ Union
Several members of the United Benefice branch 
bf the Mothers’ Union travelled to Lostwithiel 
for a Deanery Festival service at which the 
Rector was preacher. The banner was carried by 
Mrs J.Mitchell, Mrs M. Girvan and Mrs C. 
Greenwood.
fevening Worship with Taize Music
jkearly 50 people attended the April service 
held in the candlelit church and led by the Revd. 
Judith Pollinger. The Rector was cantor for die

Esalm, shared in the intercessions and gave the 
Jessing. Julia Buckley, violin, accompanied 

fhe singing. Helpers were Mr & Mrs R. 
Jlichards, Mr & Mrs T. Wame, Mr R. Pollinger, 
Mr J. Poliinger, Mrs P. Nash, & Mr D. Dew. 
Prebendaries* Study Day 
The four prebendaries of St. Endellion took part 
in. an open study session on three different 
aspects of pastoral care in the Church Hall on 
Saturday 20th. April.
Pilgrimage
-The Rt. Revd. Michael Ball, Bishop of Truro 
hopes to take part in the pilgrimage from St. 
fendellion Church to Luxulyan Church during 
the weekend of 17-20th. May. The event is 
being organised to celebrate 10 years of evening 
worship with Taize Music at Luxulyan Church. 
The weekend will begin at St. Endellion at

8.30pm. on Friday 17th. May., with a service of 
Prayers around the Cross followed by candlelit 
Compline at 9.00pm. Those who wish to, can 
sleep in the Church Hall overnight. On Satur­
day morning, before setting out on a route to 
include various stopping places at churches, 
chapels and Celtic crosses, a Eucharist will be 
celebrated at 8.00am. by the Rector. The event 
is open to all denominations and it is hoped that 
many will take part, even if for only part of the 
distance. The pilgrimage ends at Luxulyan on 
Monday 20th. May with Evening Worship with 
Taize Music at 8.00pm. For further details 
contact Judith Pollinger (01840) 212604.
Julian Group
The April meeting of the Julian Group was held 
in St. Peter’s Church. Port Isaac and led by the 
Revd. Judith Pollinger.
Safari Supper
Tickets for the United Benefice Safari Supper 
on Saturday 11th. May are selling fast. If you 
would like to come please contact Pam 
Richards (01208) 880381.
Launch of Parish Review
The Rector was given a surprise presentation of 
a framed testimonial recording his achievement 
of being the first priest in the diocese of Truro, 
to have organised parish reviews in all three of 
liis parishes. The presentation, arranged by Mr 
John Roberts, Stewardship Advisor, was made 
by the Ven. Rodney Whiteman, Archdeacon of 
Bodmin at the Launch in St. Endellion Church 
on Monday 15th. April. Mrs P. Richards, 
Churchwarden spoke on the need of all to 
support the work and witness of the church.

Judith Pollinger.

ST. PETER’S CHURCH
Thanks to all those who supported the recent 
Mini Market and Coffee Morning. £200 was 
raised for church funds.
Annua! General Meeting 
This was held on Wednesday 24th. April. Mr. 
Bill.Norris and Mrs. Margaret Cairn were 
re-elected Church Wardens. Mr. Cliff Gaunt 
remains as Treasurer.
Summer Evening Services
An evening service will be held each week 
during the summer months. These will alternate 
around the three parish churches and St. Kew 
Highway methodist chapel. They will include 
evensong, celtic evening prayer, songs of 
praise, and a Thomas service for those wishing 
to enquire into the Christian faith.
Celebration of the Resurrection.
The next Deanery Praise service will be at 
St. Teath on Sunday 5th. May at 6.00pm. -  a 
celebration of the Resurrection. Please join 
with us.
Safari Supper
A Safari Supper is being planned for Saturday 
11th. May. Tickets £7.50 from Mrs. Cann. 
Book early to avoid disappointment.

Gavin Benger

STABLE 
TEAROOMS

Trewint, Port Quin 
With views of Port Quin Bay 

Open Easter -  October from 11.00am. 
Home-made cakes * Lunches. 
Farmhouse Cream Teas 

Licensed 
Angela Williams. 880200
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Regular use of Bio-Drain (only one 
scoop per week) controls odours, 
saves money, keeps drains naturally 
clean and free from fat and grease, 
and protects the environment.
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MARGARET WOODED
B.A., L.D.A.M.

Experienced, qualified piano teacher

Pupils of all ages and standards taken. 
Preparation for examinations 

and festivals.
The Limpet’, 6 Overcliff, P o rt Isaac. 

Telephone (01208) 880820

B. MORRIS
(WARRANTY REGISTERED)

BUILDER AND 
DECORATOR

ALL WORKS UNDERTAKEN

(01208)815070

m n m  p r i c e
HARBOUR WAY COTTAGE • 58 NEW ROAD 

TELEPHONE/FAX 880386

PH O TO G R A P H ER
W ED D IN G S ■ CHRISTENINGS ■ ENGAGEMENTS  

ALL SPECIAL O C C A SIO N S  
CHILDREN IN NATURAL SU R R O U N D IN G S  

PORTRAITS ■ PETS -  AT YO UR O W N  H O M E
I have over twenty-five years experience and toads 

of patience. Do ring or fax me to discuss details 
and prices. I look forward to hearing from you.

WEBBERS GARAGE
29 New Road • Port Isaac.

Tel: (01208) 880855

• Luxury Volvo Coaches for hire.
• Garage Repairs
• Break-down Service 
•Tyres -  Spares -  Accessories
• MOT Tests arranged

(all makes of car and light 
commercial vehicles catered for)

• Car Cleaning and Valeting 
Service Clean your own car for £1

• Diesel • Oil • etc. available 

Give Frank a ring on 880855

-DRAIN SOCIAL EVENING
A lively and entertaining evening was enjoyed 
at the Old School Hotel on Thursday 24th. 
April when George Oxley acted as host for the 
presentation of the Village Hall Lottery Fund 
cheques to well-deserving local causes.
The main recipients were Rowing Club £35, 
Youth Club £40, Golden Circle £50, Playgroup 
£100, Port Isaac Chorale £100, and Friends of 
Port Isaac School £100.
In between presentations, James and David 
Oxley took turns at playing the piano both solo 
and as duettists. Robin Penna also played later -  
in a slightly different vein, Carol Lee was on 
form with some very humorous monologues, 
the Harpeggio Trio and Port Isaac Chorale 
played and sang beautifully and Jon Cleave 
treated us to a bass solo -  unaccompanied. At 
half-time, a splendid buffet was served.
Henry and Shirley Symons both attended, he 
presented the cheques and Shirley received a 
floral bouquet in appreciation of her support for 
many Village Hall functions.

FOOTBALL CLUB
Annual Dinner Dance
This will be held on Saturday May 11th. at the 
Poldark Inn, bookings are now being taken. The 
bus leaves at 7.00pm. The price is £12 per 
person including transport. Come and join us 
for what is always a great social evening. Please 
book through players or by phoning Bryan 
Richards on 8890575, Peter Rowe on 880457, 
and Ray Berman on 880652.
Team News
Our results this season have been pretty poor. 
Since Christmas this lias mainly been due to a 
severe shortage of players through injuries, 
work, etc. We will soon be having our A.G.M. 
so if you or anyone you kno w would like to sign 
on to play or help in any other way , please try to 
attend and help keep an important part of our 
village life going. Ray Berman.

PORT ISAAC CHORALE
A very special concert will be held in the 
Village Hall on Tuesday, 25th. May at 7.30pm. 
This concert is to commemorate a concert given 
by the Port Isaac Choral Society 60 years ago, in 
1936. The Choral Society was about the same 
size as the present choir and included several 
members whose relatives are in the existing 
choir. A few members of the original Choral 
Society are still with us and they will be invited 
as special guests for the occasion. The pro­
gramme will include one or two pieces sung in 
the original concert, and will feature young 
musicians as well as the choir. The original 
concert was broadcast on the radio, and pro­
ceeds from the concert went to the Wireless for 
Hospitals Funds. Proceeds from the present 
concert will go to the Mermaid Appeal,

Liz Rowe.

CLASSIFIED
ADVERTISEMENTS
10p per word in advance (min. 5Gp)
BOOK KEEPING SERVICES 
Weekly, monthly, or quarterly accounts 
prepared. VAT returns. Etc. Ring Cheryl 
Skinner 880198.
BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND.
Dave and Di are doing bedding plants again 
this year. Also tomato, broad bean, sweet pea, 
courgette, peppers, marrow, cucumber plants, 
and most herbs.
Book early to avoid disappointment. Phone 
880775 or call in at 15 New Road.
WANTED -  Port Isaac and District Tourism 
Association needs an Honorary Secretary to 
look after correspondence, etc. This would be 
a voluntary non- executive position and there 
would be no need to take minutes. Please 
telephone 880260 or 880292.
LAWN MOWING • GRASS CUTTING 
HEDGE TRIMMING • FENCING 
RUBBISH CLEARANCE - ETC. 
COMPETITIVE RATES. CONTACT ME 
AFTER 6.00pm. TEL: 880871 -  K.N.

GOLDEN CIRCLE
Golden Circle closed on Wednesday 24th. April 
after a successful winter. It will re-open on 
Wednesday 2nd. October with a Lunch at the 
Cornish Cafe, 12.00 for 12.45pm.

Sheila Jarvis, Secretary.

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC
Jan Howells of St. Minver is giving Movement 
to Music classes every Thursday in the Church 
Rooms from 10.30 -  11.30am. (see ‘Regular 
Fixtures’ overleaf). There is no age limit!

Pea Pod
for all your
FRESH FRUIT AND
VEGETABLES
Rowers for all occasions
Telephone 8 8 0 2 2 3
Please note that we do 
newspaper deliveries. 
Special offer:
4 pint containers
of milk -  99p each.

YOU DON'T HAVE TO PAY A FORTUNE
For trie finest quality products installed to the highest standards. 

Specialists in P.V.C.u. Products:
Windows, Doors, Conservatories, and Fascia Boards. 
EXPERTS IN ALL ASPECTS OF THE BUILDING TRADE 

TELEPHONE: PETER LOBB • BODMIN (0 1208) 851182



Welcome to the

<@olben Hum 3ntt
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio -  ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL^
UNDERTAKEN 
SLIM LINE 
DIMPLEX 
COMPLETE

& DOMESTIC WORK 
SALES & SERVICE 
RADIATORS 

&CREDA 
r SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road. 
Telephone (01208) 880328

THE CORNISH CAFE
Licensed Family Restaurant 

David Phelps (01208) 880670

OPEN FOR LUNCHES  
COFFEES  

& 
E V E N IN G  MEALS

S . R . H e w e tt
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN

SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 
HEATERS INSTALLED 

N.I.C. E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS

S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD  

TELEPHONE 880319 or 880291

enus 1

PRINTING &
DUPLICATING
Brochures • Tariffs 
Slips • Letterheads 
Club Calendars * Menus 
Notepaper • Leaflets • Cards 
Invitations • Draw Tickets 
Signs » Posters • Programmes 
Forms • Rubber Stamps . . .

-  work cart often be done 
while you wait!

Robin Penna, Blackthorn Press 
Port Isaac, Cornwall. PL29 3SB 
Telephone (01208) 880292

THE TRIO FREE DIARY
Regular Fixtures in Port Isaac:
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month, 1.30 -  3.30pm, at the surgery.
BROWNIES: 5.30 -  7.00pm. during term 
time at the village hall.
CHILD HEALTH CLINIC: 1.30 -  3.30pm. 
First Wednesday in the month at the surgery. 
METHODIST CHURCH:
Sundays, 5.00pm, at Trelights chapel.
LOCAL HISTORY STUDY GROUP: 
7.30pm. on the first Friday in the month 
in the Penhaligon Room.
MOVEMENT TO MUSIC CLASSES: at 
the Church Rooms, Thursdays 10.30 -  11.30. 
PLAYGROUP: 9.30am -  12.00, Monday, 
Tuesday, and Thursday at the village hall.
RAINBOW GUIDES: 4.15pm. -  5.15pm. 
Wednesdays at St. Peter’s Church Hall.
SUNDAY SCHOOL: St. Peter’s Church 
Rooms, every Sunday at 9.50am.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: 3.00 -  4.00pm. 
Tuesdays at the surgery by appointment.
YOGA CLASS: 7.00 -  9.00pm. Tuesdays at 
the Penhaligon Room.
Will those involved please notify Trio if  
there are any changes to the above fixtures.

Sunday 5th. May:
Sponsored Walk by Friends of Port Isaac 
School. Contact Kathy Carney for details.
6.00pm: Deanery Evening Worship at 
St. Teath Church. All welcome.
Saturday 11th. May:
6.30-7.30pm: United Benefice Safari Supper. 
Starting at Tregellist Farm, St. Kew, calling 
at Trewane Manor and Bodannon Farm, and 
ending at St. Endellion Rectory.
12th. -  19th.. May: Christian Aid Week. 
Sunday 12th. May:
7.00pm: Evening Worship with Taize music 
at St. Endeilion Church.
Monday 13th. May:
8.00pm: Mian Meeting at St. Endellion 
Church.
Tuesday 14th. May:
7.00pm: St. Matthias Eucliarist at 
St. Endellion Church.
Wednesday 15th. May:
7.30pm: Healing Eucharist at St. Endellion 
Church.
Thursday 16th. May:
7.00pm: Ascension Day Sung Eucharist at 
St. Endeilion Church.
Friday 17th. May:
8.30pm: St. Endellion-Luxulyan Pilgrimage 
begins with Prayers Around the Cross 
followed by Compline.

Saturday 18th. May:
8.00am: Pilgrimage Eucharist at St. Endellion 
Church.
Sunday 19th. May:
6.00pm: Christian Aid Service at St. Peter’s 
Church, Port Isaac.
Tuesday 21st May:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
church hall.
Wednesday 22nd. May:
Trio deadline 4.00pm 
Friday 24th. May:
‘International Festival of the Sea’ till Monday 
27th. in Bristol’s Historic Harbour. Contact 
Rowing Club for information.
7.30pm: R.N.LT, Port Isaac and District 
Branch, Annual General Meeting, Church 
Rooms. Guest Speaker Lt. Cdr. Brian Miles. 
Refreshments afterwards
Sunday 26th. May:
R.N.L.I. Open Day at
Port Isaac Lifeboat Station.
6.00pm: Celtic Worship at St. Kew Highway 
Community Hall, Everyone welcome.
Tuesday 28th. May:
7.30pm: 60th. Anniversary Concert of 
Port Isaac Chorale in the Village Hall.
Wednesday 29th. May:
10.30 -  12 noon: R.N.L.I. Coffee Morning 
at The Old School Hotel.
Friday 31st May:
Trio issue no. 155 
Tuesday 18th. June:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St Endellion 
church hall.
Wednesday 19th. June:
10.30 -  12 noon: R.N.L.L Coffee Morning, 
Slipway Hotel.
Sunday 23rd. June:
12.15: Lifeboat Sunday. Service on the Platt 
conducted by Reverend Michael Bartlett.
St Breward Silver band.
Tuesday 2nd. July:
2.30pm: Mrs. R. McNichol and Mrs. P. 
Cunningham -  Tea Party at Honey Cellars, 
Port Gaveme. In aid of St. Peter’s Church.
Tuesday 16th. July:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
church hall.
Wednesday 17th. July:
Evening of Music and Dance from Australia, 
Port Isaac School.
7.30pm: R.N.L1. Slide Show ‘Wild Life 
Travels in the Antarctic’, at the Green Door, 
Port Gaveme.
Saturday 10th. August:
R.N.L.I. Lifeboat Flag Day

DENNIS KNIGHT
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WE ARE OPEN ALL DAY 

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am. -  6pm. Saturday 9.30am. -  5pm.

Tel: (01208) 880498 -  24-hour Answerphone


